Early Years settings
The Statutory framework for the early years foundation stage (‘Statutory framework’, DfE, 2021) states that the Lead Practitioner for safeguarding must attend a child protection training course that enables them to identify, understand and respond appropriately to signs of possible abuse and neglect, taking account of any advice from the Local Safeguarding Children Board (in Essex, this is the Essex Safeguarding Children Board) or local authority on appropriate training courses. 
The Statutory framework also states that:
· A practitioner must be designated to take lead responsibility for safeguarding children in every setting. Childminders must take the lead responsibility themselves
 
· The lead practitioner is responsible for liaison with local statutory children's services agencies, and with the LSCB. They must provide support, advice, and guidance to any other staff on an ongoing basis, and on any specific safeguarding issue as required. The lead practitioner must attend a child protection training course that enables them to identify, understand and respond appropriately to signs of possible abuse and neglect 

· Providers must train all staff to understand their safeguarding policy and procedures and ensure that all staff have up to date knowledge of safeguarding issues. Training made available by the provider must enable staff to identify signs of possible abuse and neglect at the earliest opportunity, and to respond in a timely and appropriate way.
From September 2021, the safeguarding training requirements for Early Years settings in Essex are aligned to Essex schools. These requirements are as follows: 
· all staff in early years settings should access Level 1 training (this should be part of the induction process for all new staff); 

· all staff within a setting must have Level 2 training, at least annually. For those settings who wish staff to access this from an external source, the Essex preferred provider is Anster. Alternatively, Lead Practitioners may wish to deliver Level 2 training to all staff within their setting themselves. (To support Lead Practitioners in doing this, we have provided presentations for them to deliver to staff, which include all the necessary material. It is also possible to do a combination of these two options, depending on the needs of individual settings)

· all Lead Practitioners for safeguarding (including sole childminders) must access Level 3 training. In Essex, the preferred provider is Juniper Education, although settings are free to access a different provider if preferred. This should be undertaken every two years.
